
RAPHAEL HALPERN GUEST

OF SYNAGOGUE

We are happy to inform our wor¬
shippers that Mr. Raphael Halpern,
noted wrestler from Israel, will be the
guest of our Synagogue this coming
Collegiate Sabbath. Mr. Halpern, who
has made an outstanding reputation
for himself as a wrestler in this coun¬

try, will fit well into our Congrega¬
tion, since he is personally an observ¬
ant Jew.

STEPHEN S. KAYSER TO SPEAK JANUARY 5
ON "THE JEW AND THE FINE ARTS"

Jewish accomplishments in the fine
arts will be the subject matter of our
next forum lecture by Dr. Stephen S.
Kayser, Curator of the Jewish Mu¬
seum, on Wednesday evening, Janu¬
ary 5th, at 9 o'clock. This will be the
third presentation in our Institute
Forum series on "The Jew and the
Arts".

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO ATTEND

Collegiate Sabbath
this Saturday morning, December 25th

in the Synagogue

Services begin at 8:45 o'clock

After services a panel discussi&n will be held
in the Auditorium on

'The Forces of Religion and Irreligion on the College Campus"
Panelists

Elliot M. Gross — Lawrence Kobrin — Sylvia Schneider
Moderator: Haskel Lookstein

A Buffet Kidaush Will Follow

•

SABBATH SEUDAH - SEMINAR

in honor of our Collegiates

Our Special Guest

HERMAN WOUK

Pulitzer Prize Author

Services in the Chapel at 4 o'clock
Discussion and Refreshments in the Social Hall

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a.m.

'SCIENCE AS A RELIGION AND RELIGION AS A SCIENCE'
A New Interpretation of the Chanukah Story

As has been the pattern in our
Forum series, Dr. Kayser, will not only
lecture on his subject, but will provide
vivid slide illustrations, "in Dr. Kay¬
ser," announced the Adult Education
Committee, "we have the rare and
unique opportunity of listening to a
world renowned art critic, writer, his¬
torian, and religious teacher. From
Czechoslovakia to Columbia Univer¬

sity, to the University of California to
the Jewish Museum, he has left an

impressive trail and has contributed
greatly to the growing public aware-

ii*

Dr. Stephen S. Kayser

ness of the role played by the Jews
throughout the ages in all the fine art
forms."

The Jewish Museum has been the
crowning achievement of Dr. Kayser.
He has been its first and only curator.
Dr. Kayser came to New York after
serving as Professor of Art History at
the San Jose State College of Califor-

(Continued on Page 2)
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SISTERHOOD SYMPOSIUM MERITS NEW YORK TIMES WRITE-UP
This- past Monday afternoon, our

Sisterhood conducted a symposium
progrpp so unusual that the N. Y.
Times%ave it a fine writeup in its De¬
cember $1 sf issue. This program was
attended by. an unusually large rep-
resentatioh-of'STsterhood members and
friends.

The theme of the symposium was
"Helping your children in their Car¬
eers". The three panelists were Dr.
Samuel Goodside, Supervisor of Ra-
maz Lower School, Mr. William Karp,
President of Vocational Consulting As¬
sociates and Mr. Jack Yourman, Clini¬
cal Psychologist. Our panelists explain¬
ed various types of problems due to
schooi and non-schooi factors and em¬

phasized the importance of recogniz¬
ing signs of emotional difficulties.
They discussed those difficulties which
arose from severe emotional problems
and others that can be fairly easily cor¬
rected by the learning of certain tech¬
nical skills.

It was especially emphasized
throughout that there was need for
counseling the school child from the
sixth grade up. The earlier this was
started the less chance there was for
difficulties later on. Following the talks
there was a vigorous question and an¬
swer period in which these areas were
further gone into.

This program was completely ar¬
ranged by Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten,
Chairman of the Program Committee.
This program was the kind of activity
which is not easy to arrange and we
would like to express our apprecia¬
tion to Mrs. Baumgarten, not only for
her efforts, but for their remarkable
success.

JR. CONGREGATION TRIP
THIS TUESDAY

Always looking around for new
ideas, our Jr. Congregation is begin¬
ning a program of expanding its ac¬
tivities to include trips and projects.
The first of this new type of activity
will take place this coming Tuesday
afternoon, December 28th, when
members and friends of the Jr. Con-

greation will go as a group to see the
show at the Radio City Music Hall.

Each week, those who attend the
Jr. Congregation receive special tags.
Those who possess five tags will be
taken to the show as the guests of the
synagogue. Others are invited to join
us, but will be expected to pay for
their own way.

Manfred Roechtschaffen, Director of
the Jr. Congregation, announced that
the boys and grils will meet Tuesday
afternoon at 1:30 P.M. in front of
the Synagogue House and then will
proceed directly to Radio City.

"JEWRY" DUTY

We would like to extend our thanks
and appreciation to those of our mem¬
bers who served on "Jewry" duty
and attended services each morning
this past week. They are: Mr. Abbott
S. Bernard, Mr. Philip A. Brenner and
Mr. George Jacobs.

We would also like to announce

here that our volunteers for the com¬

ing week are: Mr. Max J. Etra, Mr.
Ralph Hyman and Mr. Israel Jacobs.

KAYSER TO ADDRESS INSTITUTE

(Continued from page 1)

nia, the University of California and
the M. H. DeYoung Memorial Museum
of San Francisco. Columbia University
and the University of Brno in Czecho¬
slovakia claimed Dr. Kayser as their
own still earlier in his career.

The integrated series of demonstra¬
tion-lectures, sponsored and organized
by the CKJ Education Institute as an
experiment in audio-visual education,
began on December 1st with "The Jew
and the Musical Arts" by Prof. A. W.
Binder and was continued on Decem¬
ber 1 5th with "The Jew and the Dance"

by Miss Dvora Lapson. After Dr. Kay-
ser's January 5th session there will be
two more demonstration-lectures; both
on "The Jew and the Literary Arts,"
and featuring Prof. Sol Liptzin and Mr.
Maurice Samuel.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Mrs. Norman H. Halper, Mrs. D. Harry
Kleinfeld, Mrs. William 'Lebowitz, Dr.
Max L. Som, Miss Irene Weiss, Miss
Vilma Weiss, and Mrs. Robert Zess-
man.

Engagements —

We extend our heartiest Mazel Tov
and best wishes to our esteemed mem¬

bers, Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Kom-
mel, on the engagement of their
daughter, Faith, to Mr. Richard Gab¬
riel, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bertram Gab¬
riel.

Our best wishes also go to our es¬
teemed member Dr. Philip A. Lief on
his engagement to Miss Lila Ehrich.

FEEL LIKE 18 AGAIN

CELEBRATE THE SISTERHOOD'S EIGHTEENTH ANNIVERSARY

AT ITS DONOR LUNCHEON

on Tuesday afternoon, January 18th
in the Social Hall of the Synagogue House

For Reservations or additional Raffle Books contact:

Mrs. A. Phillip Goldsmith Mrs. Oscar Perlberger
Chairman Treasurer

Anniversary —

A happy Wedding Anniversary to
Mr. and Mrs. Gedeon Heller.

CONDOLENCE

We record with sorrow the passing
of Anna Weiss, beloved sister of our

devoted members, Mrs. D. Harry Klein¬
feld and Mrs. Benjamin L. Leifert, and
we extend heartfelt sympathy to the
bereaved family. May the Almighty
spare them further sorrow for many
years to come.
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IT IS NOT TOO EARLY ....

To Make a Reservation for the

16th ANNUAL MEN'S CLUB DINNER

in honor of

IRA F. WEISMAN

Thursday evening, January 20th

Chairman: Saul J. Lance

For Reservations Call the Synagogue Office SA 2-0800

THOMAS BORNSTEIN, RICHARD KOLB HEAD YEAR BOOK WORKERS

SPECIAL FATHER-SON MINYAN

PROGRAM THIS SUNDAY

This Sunday, December 26th, the
Father-Son Minyan will hold a special
service in honor of Chanukah and Rosh
Chodesh, it was announced by Haskel
Lookstein, who is in charge of the Min¬
yan. Our cantors for this service will
be Ian Schorr, Leonard Lifshen, Marty
Mayer and Franklin Holzer. These four
are experts of long standing in their
trade and will no doubt offer excep¬
tional renditions. Flenry Bloomstein
and Sandy Ward, who have only re¬
cently been Bar Mitzvah, will serve as
Torah readers. The precision and ac¬
curacy of the reading will certainly
provide a thrill to those present.

An unusual note will be introduced
at our Brunch. Two of the regular Min¬
yan participants will speak on intrigu¬
ing topics. Mr. William Lebowitz,
Chairman of the Men's Club Minyan
Committee, will speak on "Bringing Up
Children — What's Wrong with today's
youth?" Representing the younger set
will be Jacob Grund, a Ramaz student,
whose topic will be "Bringing Up Fa¬
ther — What's wrong with today's
Parents?"

If you have ever attended a Min¬
yan in the past, you know the pleasure
that awaits you. If you have never at¬
tended this activity, this Sunday is an
unusual time to begin. The service, the
Brunch, the discussion, the gym per¬
iod, all promise to be something spe¬
cial. So special, in fact, that we are
extending a special invitation for the
girls to attend this Chanukah morning.
Services will begin, as usual, at 9:30
A.M.

Minyan Patrons —

We are happy to announce the
names of those fathers and Men's Club
members who attended the service
this past Sunday. They are: Mr. Meyer
W. Blumberg, Mr. William B. Fisch-
berg, Mr. Ralph Flyman, Mr. Abraham
I. Holzer, Mr. William Lebowitz and
Mr. Jacob P. Shulman.

Many Thanks —

We would like to extend our thanks
and appreciation to the following who
have sponsored Minyan Brunches: Mr.
Berthold Breiner, Mr. Samson Eichler,
Dr. Frank Goodman and Mr. Oscar

Perlberger.

The response to ads for our Year
Book has been gratifying and shows
the awareness of many of our mem¬
bers of the importance of this fund-
raising project. Enjoying the top po¬
sition at this point in the solicitation
of ads is Mr. Thomas Bornstein and
Mr. Richard Kolb.

Mr. Bornstein, a synagogue trustee,
has been for many years one of the
leaders of the Year Book. At his pres¬
ent rate, there is every indication he
will exceed his previous records. Mr.
Kolb, who has also been active in the
Year Book project, started out early
this year and has already brought in
a substantia! amount.

We know there are many others,

"veterans" and "newcomers", who are

busy making contacts and arranging
for ads. This is one project in which
everyone can participate. The proceeds
of the Year Book go exclusively to
the Educational Scholarship Fund. This
Fund provides scholarships for worthy
students for Ramaz, the Religious
School, summer camps and even Uni¬
versities. Certainly this project de¬
serves full and widespread support.

Although we have the active sup¬
port of many we still need a broader
base. All our readers are urged to
bring in at least one ad. This is not
too much to ask for and if this were

done, we would have an outstanding
success.

THE AFTERNOON RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

looks forward to seeing you at its

CHANUKAH ASSEMBLY PROGRAM

this Sunday morning, December 26th
at 10 o'clock in the Auditorium

Come on time — Bring the children with you
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Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Sol Roth Assistant Rabbi
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Rom.ie Shapiro Secretary
Hyman I. Bucher Pres., Men's Club
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 4:15*
Evening 4:20

SATURDAY, Shabbat Chanukah and
Rosh Chodesh
Morning 8:45
Junior Congregation 10:30
Weekly Portion: .Miketz, Genesis

41:1-44:17; Numbers 28:9-15;
Numbers 7:42-47

Haftorah: Zechariah 2:14-4:7
Evening 4:00
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:10

SUNDAY
Morning 8:30
Father-and-Son Minyan 9:30

DAILY

Morning 7:30
Evening 4:20

*On Friday evening, the Chanukah candles
are kindlfed before the Sabbath lights.

,

^ .

THE K. J. CALENDAR

Wednesday evenings, 8:00 P.M. —

Adult Education Institute Weekly
Classes.

Saturdays at 3:30 — Liturgical Proce¬
dures Class — Library.

Sunday evening, December 26th —

Men's Club and Sisterhood Chanu¬
kah Party — Social Hall.

Monday afternoon, January 3rd —

12:30 P.M. — Sisterhood Board
Meeting — Home of Mrs. Aaron H.
Onish.

Thursday evening, January 6th —

8:30 P.M. — Board of Trustees
Meeting — Social Hall.

If you have made your reservation, you are expected at our

Chanukah Dinner - Dance and Entertainment
Sponsored by our Sisterhood and Men's Club

this Sunday evening, December 26th
Cocktails and hors d'oeuvres at 6 o'clock in the Auditorium

Delicious Dinner . . .

Delightful Dancing . . .

Fine Entertainment . . .

Our Special Guest

DINA PESKIN
Noted Israeli Actress and Dancer

YAHRZEITS

December

25—AMELIA LEVY
25—JOSEPH SIEGEL
25—KATHERINE GREENFIELD
25—VICTOR C. SCHONFELD
26—ETHEL GRONOWITZ
26—SAMUEL FRIEDMAN
26—JOSEPH LEVIN
27—IDA LAVAL
27—JULIUS BAYER
28—GITEL BORNSTEIN
28—S. HERBERT GOLDEN
28—BESSIE FEINBERG
28—ETTA GOLDERICH
29—SAMUEL H. GOLDE
31 —ANNIE ROTH
31-ROSE MATUSOW
31 —WILLIAM HARRIS
31-MOSES GOODSIDE
31—ANNIE SIMON
31-ROSE HALPER

now

in

WESTCHESTER
CROSS COUNTY PARKWAY AT

FLEETWOOD, MOUNT VERNON

MOunt Vernon 4-6800

iiimSIDE
mCLpj

Funeral Directors

76th ST. and AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.
ENdicott 2-6600

BROOKLYN -BRONX - MOUNT VERNON
LONG ISLAND - MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, Director

Chanukah gifts...
that tell the story

of Chanukah
•Candy-filled Chanukah toys

for children.'Continental
Chocolates in Holiday

packages.'Holiday baked
delicacies.

BARTONS
ggygy . At BARTON'S 63 Continental Chocolate Shops in New York, Philadelphia,Detroit, and Newark.

Closed on the Sabbath and all Jewish Holidays. OPcN SUNDAY.


